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Moretown Through The Years
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SELECTBOARD REPORT

We are pleased to report that the recent review of the 2018 financials shows a surplus of $11,029
in the general fund, which will be applied towards the tax rate. The 2019 budget will increase
$91,000. The majority of this increase comes from the addition of a full-time road-crew member
and significant costs for grader and loader maintenance/repairs.

The Board supports the Road Forman’s request to replace the 2010 1-ton pickup. You will see an
article on the ballot allowing us to spend up to $75,000 to purchase a new 1-ton (or larger) truck.
The truck will be equipped with a dump body, sander, and plow. The plan is to finance it for 5
years with up to a 7-year life expectancy.

The Town was able to increase the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with HUUSD from
$10,000 to $12,000. This reflects the increase in costs to maintain the fields, lawns, and the
parking lot. We will continue to monitor costs associated with this partnership and work with our
School Board members and the School administration to be sure it is equitability.

We may finally be able to commence construction of the sidewalks in the Village. The cause of
the latest delay was due to the State wanting to do additional catch basin work. This caused
additional design and easement work. We have secured additional grant funding for this.

Selectboard plans for 2019 include: Encouraging economic development opportunities; working
closely with HUUSD representatives to ensure the stability of Moretown Elementary School; the
use, preservation, and improvement of our roads and buildings.

We want to thank all the folks who serve on town boards, commissions, and committees, for
your dedicated service to local government. It is very much appreciated.

Respectfully submitted,

Tom Martin — John Hoogenboom — Callie Streeter — Rae Washburn — Jason Aronowitz

Harwood Unified Union School District FY2020 Budget Information

Harwood Unified Union’s School District’s (HUUSD) Annual Report, which includes the proposed 2019-
2020 school budget, will be available February 13, 2019.

The report will be available online at www.wwsu.org. Paper copies will be available at any HUUSD school
or town office. You may also request a copy by calling 802-583-7953.

The HUUSD school board will hold an annual meeting, which will include information about the budget,
on March 4, 2019 at 6 PM at the Harwood Union High School library.

On March 5, 2019, the budget vote will be by Australian ballot in all six towns. Contact your town clerk
about early voting.
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FINANCIAL REVIEW COMMITTEE

The Select Board established the Financial Review Committee in July 2018 to advise the Board on
financial matters of the Town. The Committee presently has six members including two Select Board
members, three Town residents and the Treasurer. The Committee welcomes additional members;
please contact the Town Clerk.

The primary goals and objectives of the Committee are:
e Review, understand, clarify and recommend best financial practices.
e Improve and stream line the budgeting process.
e Recommend the best use of Town revenue
e Explore and recommend best alternatives for Saving Fund investment returns.
e Review and update the Investment Policy and the Capital Budget.

The Committee has, as its first action, recommended to the Select Board the reallocation of cash
balances (approx. $500K) in the Saving Reserve Fund from money market accounts to a short term 9-
month CD. This was approved and implemented by the Select Board and will enhance town revenue.

The Committee looks forward to working with the Town in the future.

LIBRARY HIGHLIGHTS

2018 brought another year of working towards our mission to be a hub for the community by
providing robust programming, services and a diverse collection of materials. Aside from adding over
300 items to our collection, we embarked upon a series of surveys and focus group meetings to ask
both what the needs are for the community and how the library can help meet them.

In terms of numbers for the year, just over 4,000 books, audiobooks and DVD’s were circulated
from our physical collection of 6,280 titles which was an increase from the previous year. We also saw
an increase in the number of registered borrowers despite removing nearly 145 inactive accounts from
our system. We enjoyed 2,017 visits from adults and children alike as they checked out books, asked
reference questions or used the computers. In 2018, our ECHO pass had the greatest number of
checkouts, followed by Celeste Ng’s book “Little Fires Everywhere” and “The Tea Girl of Hummingbird
Lane” by Lisa See rounding out the top three. Most exciting was an attendance of 924 of you at our 59
programs, which ranged from Bullet Journaling, Dungeons & Dragons and the ever popular Moretown
Open Mic, to collaborating as MRV Libraries and presenting events on racism, fake news and our
summer reading program Libraries Rock.
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LIBRARY HIGHLIGHTS CONTINUED

After four months of interviews, an online survey and
focus group meetings, we have been reflecting on all of
the feedback gathered about our community. We
learned that Moretowners love the rural character,
central location, recreational land and the neighbors of
our town. Some challenges for the community
highlighted include the broad geography, small
economic base, sharing everything that is going on in
town, and a lack of involvement in the community
beyond the school and Town Meeting. The most shared
goal was a desire for more opportunities for connection
through events and a place to gather, followed by
preserving our rural character and maintaining and
creating a thriving community that’s happy, healthy and
economically satisfied.
When asked how the library could help our
community reach these goals, participants noted that
providing programming and events that bring together all ages and stages was important. Another
common idea mentioned was the library becoming a place to gather informally if it was in a bigger
space, and also to have the library act as an information hub for all that is happening in town. These
insights and the guidance we receive during two community design nights in February at the Town Hall
will inform the plan and budget we present during Town Meeting as well as future strategic planning
for the library happening in 2019.

A big thank you to the following volunteers who helped keep our library up and running this
year: Tom Allen, Pam Barnes, Carol Chamberlin, Kelly Collar, Rachel Corey, Chris Costello, Kristin
Geoghegan, and Chris Madsen. Along with staffing our circulation desk, leading programs, and meeting
monthly this year to lend guidance to the big picture, our Trustees have been integral to the library’s
success and we appreciate Elizabeth Burt, Jennifer Hill, Michelle Saffran, Karen Sharpwolf and Jamie
Wimble. The Friends of the Library provided critical financial support and fundraising so we also thank
Jane Dimotsis, Craig Eilers, Mary Flemming, Andrew McClymont, Kelly O’Hearn, and Susan Werntgen.
Last but not least, we are grateful for community support whether from direct patronage, participation
in programming, donations or tax dollars. We are privileged to provide materials, services and
programs to meet the community’s needs.

See you at the Library!
Cory Stephenson
Library Director
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ZONING REPORT

29 total permit applications
27 total permits issued (2 denied)

6 Single-Family Residences (including accessory structures)
12 Accessory Structures (such as garage, porch, deck)

3 Subdivisions (includes lot-line adjustments)

3 Accessory Dwellings

1 Setback Waivers

2 Change in Use

2 Other (Conditional Use)

Zoning permit forms and applications can be viewed and downloaded at: http://www.moretownvt.org/laws-
and-ordinances/permits-licenses/. The permitting fee schedule has been updated and can be viewed at:
http://www.moretownvt.org/wp-content/uploads/2015/09/revised-Fee-Schedule-January-2014.pdf. The
Zoning Administrator worked with the Moretown Planning Commission to revise the zoning regulations in 2016.

New or revised regulations included stormwater and erosion control measures, special events, setback waivers,
and increased setbacks for streams and wetlands. Subdivision regulations have also been approved by the
Selectboard and will be voted upon by residents on Town Meeting Day 2019.

Contact information for Moretown Zoning Administrator/E-911 Coordinator/Dep. THO:

John Weir
zoning@moretownvt.net
(802) 882-8237

CEMETERY REPORT

Mountain View Cemetery mapping is being finalized by the commissioners. There were three burials, one lot
sold, and four new stones erected at Mountain View.

Dead trees were removed around the perimeter and fence repaired at Mountain View.

One stone in the Village Cemetery was repaired.

Research was done for several families.

New flags were placed at Veteran’s stones in each of the seven Moretown Cemeteries with the kind donation
from Waterbury Post 59 of the American Legion.

It has been noted that many cemetery deeds are not recorded with the Town Clerk. This is an important step to
make when purchasing a lot and we urge those who have a lot at Mountain View to check and see if your lot is
properly recorded. If you are uncertain, please e-mail MMurphy917 @aol.com. If you don’t have access to email,
please call 802-496-2901.

We thank Eric Howes for his great attention to our cemeteries and keeping everything looking neat and well

maintained.
Respectfully Submitted,
John Fulton, Mark Austin and Mary Murphy-Blake
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